HARNHAM  NEIGHBOURHOOD  ASSOCIATION
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on

15 September 2010 at St George’s Hall, Lower Street
1.
Present: 

Members of the Committee and Candidates: 

Miss Frances Howard (Chairman), Mr John McGarry (Secretary).

Mrs Pam Goodman, Mrs Mary Poynton, Mrs Pat Rycroft, Mr Dennis Smith, Mrs Josa Snow.


Cllrs John Collier, Brian Dalton, Cheryl Hill, Canon David Scrace, PCSO Simon Ward.

Mr Colin Duller, Mrs Caroline Grant-Wood (for Mr Calum Grant-Wood), Mr Simon Hemmington.

Other:  Approximately 10 other Association members were also present

Apologies: Mr David Barter, Mr Malcolm Simmons, Cllr Ian Tomes, Mrs Carol Tompkins.
2.
Welcome
The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.

3.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 18 September 2009


The Minutes were read and approved
4.       Chairman’s Review of the Past Year

The Chairman expressed our appreciation of the long and loyal service given to the Association by Mr David Tompkins, who died recently.  Our condolences go to his widow Mrs Carol Tompkins.
Since the previous AGM the Committee has held six meetings dealing with local issues. 
The most important work has been in co-ordinating Harnham’s response to proposals set down in the South Wilts Core Strategy submission document, which designated a large greenfield site on Netherhampton Road as a strategic site for employment and housing. 
Our thanks go to the many Association members who contributed by distributing leaflets, entering objections, and assisting others. As a result Wiltshire Council advises that over 50% of all objections received came from Harnham residents.

Thanks also to John McGarry, who compiled the Association’s own response, and attended the Public Examination by the Planning Inspector on our behalf. We made a strong case that the local road system was quite incapable of handling the traffic generated by such a development, and that the impact on the quality of life of Harnham residents would be catastrophic.

The current situation is that the Planning Inspector has suspended his examination as a result of the action of the new Government in withdrawing the Regional Spatial Strategy which underpinned the SW Core Strategy.  Wiltshire Council now has until November to make a revised submission, and we urge them to use this opportunity to abandon the planned Netherhampton Road development.
We are grateful to Malcolm Simmons for his work in keeping the website updated, and we are sorry that personal circumstances have now forced him to retire from the Committee.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of David Barter, John McGarry submitted the Treasurers Report on his behalf.  The current balance as at 6 September 2010 is £165.95 with nil Creditors and nil Debtors. The accounts were approved and adopted and a copy is attached to these minutes.
6.
Revised Constitution

Amendment of the Constitution was necessitated by the revision of polling district boundaries, and by the development of new housing estates outside of these boundaries.  Harnham has therefore now been defined in the Constitution as the ecclesiastical parish, with Area Representatives allocated equally between Harnham East and Harnham West. The opportunity has also been taken to clarify operating and voting procedures.  Other significant changes are: i) a reduction in quorum for Committee meetings from 8 to 5 elected members (out of 15) and ii) a new requirement for ex officio members to declare an interest and to refrain from voting on matters which bear directly on their official responsibilities.

John Collier suggested that the Object of the Association be amended to read “… promoting the interests of the residents of Harnham and its environment”.


This was agreed and the Revised Constitution was adopted with this amendment.
7.
Election of Chairman

The outgoing Chairman stood down and the Secretary took the Chair 
Prior to the meeting Miss Frances Howard offered herself for re-election as Chairman. 
No other candidates offered themselves for election from the floor of the meeting, and accordingly Frances Howard is declared elected to serve as Chairman for a further year.
The Secretary then stood down and the newly elected Chairman took the Chair.
8.
Election of Officers: 

Secretary

Prior to the meeting Mr John McGarry offered himself for re-election as Secretary. 

No other candidates offered themselves for election from the floor of the meeting, and accordingly John McGarry is declared elected to serve as Secretary for a further year.
Treasurer

Prior to the meeting Mr David Barter offered himself for re-election as Treasurer. 

No other candidates offered themselves for election from the floor of the meeting, and accordingly David Barter is declared elected to serve as Treasurer for a further year.
9.
Election of Area Representatives:

Harnham East

There is currently one vacancy for Area Representative for Harnham East.
Prior to the meeting the following candidate offered himself for election:

Mr Calum Grant-Wood 

Proposer: Mrs Pat Rycroft


Seconded: Mrs Cheryl Hill 

No other candidates offered themselves for election from the floor of the meeting, and accordingly Calum Grant-Wood is declared elected to serve as an Area Representative for Harnham East for a period of three years.

Harnham West

There are currently three vacancies for Area Representatives for Harnham West.
Prior to the meeting the following candidates offered themselves for election:

Mr Simon Hemmington 

Proposer: Mr John McGarry

Seconded: Mr Brian McLoughlin
Mrs Carol Tompkins

Proposer: Mrs Mary Poynton

Seconded: Mrs Pam Goodman 

In addition the following candidate offered himself for election from the floor of the meeting:

Mr Colin Duller

Proposer: Mr Simon Hemmington 
Seconded: Mr Brian McLoughlin 

No other candidates offered themselves for election, and accordingly Simon Hemmington, Carol Tompkins and Colin Duller are declared elected to serve as Area Representatives for Harnham West for a period of three years.

10.    Any Other Business
Simon Hemmington offered to take over the work of Malcolm Simmons in operating the Association’s website

The AGM was declared closed at 8.30pm
11.     Raffle and Refreshments


The meeting expressed its appreciation to Josa Snow and John Collier for organising the raffle and refreshments, which contributed £35.50 to Association funds.  Thanks also to all those who contributed prizes and purchased tickets. 
12.     Presentation

PCSO Simon Ward gave a presentation on the work and operating methods of Community Policing in Harnham.

Frances Howard thanked him on behalf of the meeting for an interesting and informative talk.
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